Tyneside Loipers 
Annual General Meeting 2021 – draft version

Date : 21st October 2021, 8.00 p.m.      Venue: online via Zoom
Minutes: Charlie Fisher

Chair: Neil Waters

Present (20):  Alan Mitcham (Membership), Charlie Fisher (Secretary and minutes), Neil Waters (Chair), Allie Wilson (Racing), David Thomas (Treasurer), Pat Lynch, Graham Harkness, Jane Brantom, Carl Brown (committee), Peter Aldred, Harry Hall, Vivienne Brown, John Dark, Ben Haywood Smith, Tim Elliott, Greg Buick, Sarah Rees, Robert Bullock, Paul Gaines, Mike Hall (committee)
	Apologies
	Action

	· Apologies were received from:
Jane Dammers,  Tim Owen, Gwenda and Les Cavill, Peter and Judi Webb, Jon Mellor.
	

	Minutes of last meeting
	

	· Minutes of 2020 were reviewed and agreed to be a correct record of that meeting, with outstanding action points to be taken up during the course of the present meeting.
	

	Matters arising
	

	· No matters are arising that are not dealt with on the following agenda.
	

	Officers reports
	

	· Chair’s introduction (Neil Waters) – despite Covid the club has been active over the last year. Things are getting back to normal. Despite restrictions people did get out skiing. Frustratingly conditions in Scotland were good at a time when it was not possible to go there. The club has a core group out roller skiing during the week on the Moor and at Hetton Lyons. There has also been good internal coaching. The summer program of walks, rides and social events has been well attended. 
· Treasurer (Dave Thomas) – a summary of the accounts were made available prior to the meeting. On the whole, the club accounts are healthy. The accounts show up the purchase of kit which is in fact the clothing, for which the money will come in from the orders. There has also been expenditure on new business cards which are excellent. DT sees no need to raise subs this year (and probably not next year) as things stand. Recent acquisition of roller skiing kit has been rewarded by more activity in that area which shows the benefit of appropriate investment. Five sets of club skis have been loaned out.                                
· Membership (Alan) – Alan used a few excellent slides to demonstrate that the membership had been active both in summer and winter. We have 61 members at present, 2 up from last year. Subs are due and will remain at the current level. Standing orders are the most convenient way for the club to collect the subs. 


	

	Election of officers
	

	· The current committee was encouraged to carry on in their present roles, no post was contested. It was noted that the committee has been too male-dominated for too long.
	

	Roller skiing and training
	

	· Mike Hall summarized a good roller skiing season. Weekly summer sessions are now to be replaced by monthly winter sessions (to be communicated via email or website).
· Members participation elsewhere has been good, including the Scottish championships, and at an event in Edinburgh. We continue to be active at Hetton Lyons. 

· We have two qualified coaches at the moment, Allie at level 2 and Alan at level 1, along with the involvement of Mike. The three of them were thanked for their commitment to coaching. It is considered desirable that we expand our coaching pool in the future. 
· Recent investment in kit leaves the club in a good position going forward. Future events in the new year include a festival at Brownlee in Leeds. 


	

	Club clothing
	

	· Mike Hall introduced the clothing. It has taken a long while to find affordable products of sufficient quality. Alan introduced the two products with modelled pictures, namely a T-shirt which will be sold to members for £15, and a gilet which is available for £25. Both include club logo on the front and full name on the back. The sale of clothing items to members is broadly cost neutral. Mike, Alan and Dave Thomas were thanked for their hard work in getting the clothing to this point. 
	

	Website / Publicity
	

	· Alan has been busy making regular changes to the website, regularly adding new items and keeping the site relevant and attractive, such that it is now compares favourably to the sites of other clubs in the UK. He has been ably supported on technical issues thanks to a non-member made available by Mike Hall. In particular this year, the Covid information has been downscaled, news and events are up to date, and on the members’ page there are new statements covering health and safety and safeguarding.

· We now have excellent new business cards consistent with our club branding, these are available to members for distributing. 
	

	Future club activities
	

	· Alan introduced a number of possible overseas trips for the coming winter season, in particular in Norway – at least two or three trips will take place – and the French alps where there will be both telemark coaching and hut touring. Forthcoming trips will be advertised on the club website. 
· Alan is very keen to see a trip up to Scotland organized.
	

	Any other business
	

	· Christmas meal: Greyjoys in Gosforth could again be the venue for the meal, as the quality is excellent. 
· First aid: Carl Brown has offered to share his considerable expertise in first aid through internal training, of particular importance to trips to more remote areas. He will look at dates in the new year. He was thanked for his generous offer. 
	


The meeting concluded at 9.30pm.
